League of Women Voters of Winchester Board Meeting Minutes

Minutes for Tuesday February 28, 2017 Meeting
Attendees:  Vicky Coccoluto (Facilitator), Nancy Schrock (Host), Patty Shepard (Secretary), Jan Dolan, Robin Wolf, and Mary McKenna

The meeting convened at 7 PM and Vicky graciously agreed to facilitate after Lauren (who was too ill to stay) dropped off the  January minutes and draft agenda. (Get well soon Lauren!)
Approval of Minutes
The Minutes of the 1/31/17 Meeting were approved as edited.
Treasurer's Report
Nancy reported that the current year to date figures will be available next week. She also reported that the $643 grant from En Ka was received with a nice letter.  This will cover all of our banner expenses for the year.  Nancy explained that our totally “equity balance” is currently $14,465 and advised that we do not need a membership appeal this year.  It was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to not have a membership appeal this year.    
Membership Report
Vicky reported that two additional members have joined since our last meeting for a total of 75.  
Communication
Nancy reported the Communications Committee, she, JoAnn and Lauren met last week for the first time.  (They did have contributions from Susan Woodward who is also involved but was out of town for the meeting.)  Nancy had circulated to board members prior to the meeting a 2 page document: “WLWV Publicity Contacts, Communication Committee, 2/2017,” which she reviewed with us at the meeting.  She explained that things have changed a lot in just 3 years. JoAnn is still interested in being our “spokes person” so she will continue to receive our email inquiries via the website.  The “Com. Com.” Is not responsible for providing content but after the lead person on any event sends them information, pictures, text, etc., they will see that the material is circulated.  Mary asked about whether we might want to consider also  participating in “instagram” going forward, to include younger people, and Nancy agreed to consult her son about this.  Vicky asked if Mary Ann Haroldson is still available for help with website issues and Nancy encouraged her to contact Mary Ann about updating some of the automatic responses.  
Civic Award Process
Vicky agreed to pull together a committee to carry out what we discussed at the last meeting:  To make up a list of previous recipients and email our membership for ideas in addition to the three that were mentioned last month (Fred Yen, Bob Hicky, and Judy Manzo.)  Vicky, Patty, Jan and Nancy agreed to meet at Vicky's house (25 Fells Rd.) on Tuesday, 3/7, at 10 AM to followup on this.
Day at the Races – Candidate Forum – 3/19 2:30 to 5 PM
Nancy, the lead on this event, reported that all of the contested local races for Winchester will be represented at the forum.  Nancy has a lot of material from JoAnn, including a time-line, files and old scripts.  Vicky is waiting to hear back from Patty Muldone about whether or not she will be our facilitator.  She will followup with this, as needed.  Nancy handed out beautiful freshly printed posters and board members agreed to distribute them this week to the locations outlined by the Com. Com.  Jan explained that WinCam has agreed to film the event but they would definitely prefer it not be on a Sunday in the future, because none of their staff work that day.  Nancy will send out requests for questions to many other groups in town in addition to our membership and work with Susan on this.  The deadline for questions to be submitted is 3/14.  Nancy, Robin and Mary agreed to meet at 7 PM at Nancy's house on Wednesday 3/15 to develop questions and a script for the event, to be sent along to the candidates by Friday.  Vicky explained that she will send a letter to the candidates soon outlining the process and asking each of them for a bio.  Robin will continue to circulate the information to Town Meeting Members, who can make themselves  available to meet folks at the beginning of the program. It was agreed to have 2 eight foot tables for membership information and there will be one card table for each of the 8 precincts. Nancy agreed to find a precinct map to post at the event.  Nancy also agreed to do an email blast to the membership asking for volunteers to help with set-up, clean-up, welcoming, timing etc.  It was agreed that a good time for helpers to arrive is 1:30 PM.  Nancy will also ask Lauren to circulate the information to the local papers. We are hoping that Susan will take some pictures at the event.
Downtown Winchester Train Station
Mary reported that she has attended many meetings that included the MBTA representatives and that plans have been changing.  At this point there are 4 “organizing threads” for future development: river, green space, viaduct, and village neighborhoods.  They are currently talking about having the LWVW sponsor the event at the Jenks Center with the following folks discussing where they want things to change – what they want Winchester to become:  leaders of town organizations (including the cultural ones), Board of Selectman, Town Manager, and Planning Board.  It was agreed we might need a charismatic leader for this kind of a discussion and the the fall would be a more realistic time-line.  Nancy wondered about doing a simpler event in the spring in addition, just to inform folks about the current MBTA plans.  Mary indicated she would run this idea by her working group this coming week. Nancy indicated she would like to work with Mary on this, even after she is no longer a board member, in the fall.
Ruth Timachi's Report from new LWV State Climate Change Group
Vicky reviewed a report from Ruth, who is our representative to the new LWVMA Climate Change group.  After a brief discussion we agreed that we would like to co-sponsor a climate change event in Winchester in April/May, with them providing the title topic and speakers as well as a $100 minimal subsidy.
Other Programming
Vicky updated us on her communication with Vincent Dixon on his program ideas.  After some discussion we decided to have Vicky continue to negotiate with him about a morning program with an historical focus.

Patty shared the details for the 3/25 program we are co-sponsoring:  12:45-5PM at the First Parish UU Church in Arlington – The Politics of Justice: Comprehensive Criminal Justice Reform in MA.  She and Susan will be there and she'll be in touch with Vicky about materials for a networking table there that day.
The meeting was adjourned at 9 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Patty Shepard
